
 

 
ASD SSG meeting N°34 

held on the 21-22 March 2019 at Rolls Royce, London 
 

12 participants from Rolls Royce, BAE Systems plc, TDI, Airbus, Airbus DS, HeMe, Boost, AFNeT, 

SAAB, MtiK. 

Summary 

During the meeting, the participants discussed the following topics: 

o SSG membership and organisation, Communication, Report of ASD Services Commission, 

Collaboration with AIA 

o Relationship with ASD-STAN, Relationship with EDA – EDSTAR EG13 

o Progress of Supported/Linked activities (transversal): ISO/TC 184/SC 4 activities, including STEP 

5-year roadmap, LOTAR progress 

o SSG WG Updates: 

▪ Systems Engineering Interop. WG (STEP AP243 MoSSEC, various MBSE WGs) 

▪ Product Definition and Analysis Interop. WG (AP242 ed2 and related Implementer Forums) 

▪ Manufacturing Interop. WG (in development) 

▪ Logistic Support Interop. WG (AIA-ASD Specifications and AP239 ed3) 

▪ Supply Chain Interop. WG (Boostaero) 

o Update of the SSG Radar Chart and website 

o SSG April 2019 Newsletter 

 

At short term (next 18 months), the achievement of AP242 ed2, AP239 ed3, AP243 MoSSEC and STEP 

Extended Architecture at ISO is seen as essential to reach the SSG Through Life-cycle Interoperability 

objectives.  
 

Main results of the meeting include: 

o The ASD SSG newsletter to be published early April. 

o Updates made - or decided - on ASD SSG website pages. 

o Actions linked to collaboration with AIA, further to the AIA-ASD Collaboration call held on January 

30th. 

o Contribution to EDA EDSTAR/EG13 to manage consistency with ASD strategy. 

o Preparation of new implementer forums: “Electrical Wiring Harness” IF and “Requirements and 

V&V” IF. 

o A proposed recommendation on ISO 14306 ed2 (JT), to be validated and published. 

o Update of a 2-page description of a future R&D project on interoperability through life, including the 

development of mappings from ILS Specifications to AP239 ed3 – to be matured. 

o Early draft of an ASD recommendation related to the identification of the Design reference on a 

Purchase Order (PO) and on Demand Forecast (DF). 
 

This meeting was also a special event as it was the last SSG meeting attended by Howard Mason. All 
SSG members thanked Howard for his contribution to SSG activities since the creation of SSG in 2008 
and wish him a wonderful retirement from end of May 2019.  
 

  
 
From left to right: Jean Brangé, Franck Ramaroson, Jean-Yves Delaunay, Ramón Somoza, Adrian 
Murton, Phil Williams, Howard Mason, Yves Baudier, Steven Carter. 


